
Tumbleweed is committed to providing an engaging enriching environment that will promote 
academic and social excellence for all students.  

Site Council Agenda 

February 12, 2025 from 3:30-4:30 pm  

Purpose: The Tumbleweed site council is a group of teachers, parents, and classified employees that work with 
the principal to develop, review and evaluate school improvement programs and school budgets. 

3:30 Call to Order….Kimberly Gessner 

3:31  Roll Call….Rula Prock  

3:32 Reading and Approval of Minutes from January 2025 (see below)….Rula Prock 

3:35 Public Participation….Brian Camilli - SPORTS  

3:40 Old Business​ ​  

●​ Staffing for 2024-2025 

4:00  New Business 

Comprehensive Needs Assessment: Completion of 8 questions to connect to our Integrated Action Plan 
to be developed for the 25-26 School year.  

CNA - Site Council - 8 Q's 

 

Tax Credit Request:  

●​ Talent Show 2025 - requesting to move $500.00 to Afterschool Classes  
○​ Heather Wilshire  
○​ Ariel Zaragoza   

 

PTO Updates 

●​ Next Meeting Date/Time 
●​ Over $750 raised with soft good drive 
●​ PTO Meeting - Monday, March 3rd @ 5:00pm 

○​ Teacher Appreciation Planning 
○​ Providing Lunches - choosing businesses 
○​ Incentives for student # w/ Read to Succeed 

 

NEXT MEETING Topics:  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSddjh6cSPgAgUthWkB6VemAyRet6dpznAJ7l3z-zP0mt4xswA/viewform?usp=header


●​ Updates for 25/26 School Year - Staffing 
●​ Data Updates  

 

Tumbleweed Site Council 

Meeting Minutes 

Jan. 8, 2025 
Call to order 

The regular meeting of the Tumbleweed Site Council began at 3:31 pm on Jan. 8, 2025. 

1.    Roll Call 

The following members were present: Kimberly Gessner, Krystal Crown, Rula Prock, Traci Auten, Brian 
Camilli, Erika Seeley, and Cristina Martinez. 

2.    Minutes 

 We discussed and approved the minutes from our last meeting. 

3.    Public Participation 

4.    Old Business 
·      Tumbleweed is fully staffed at this point. Mrs. Gessner will get started with next year’s 
staffing later this month. 
·      Read to Succeed-many classes are falling short of their reading goals. We discussed ways 
to help create excitement and incentives to get students reading on a daily basis and to get 
teachers to create that excitement for their students. We may implement a reading contest with 
prizes for those classes with the highest percentage of readers for each grade level. We 
discussed the possibility of a grand prize for the classroom with the highest percentage of 
students completing their reading goals each month. The contest would go through the end of 
the school year with prizes being awarded in May. PTO will help fund the prizes. 
·      PTO has already received commitments from parents willing to help with the Book Fair 
taking place this spring. Student Council members will also be utilized to help with the event 
with the expectation that they are there to work and help Mr. Maassen. 
·      Support Schools Update- Mrs. Gessner shared the MOY Data Sheets and walked us through 
the explanation of all the information provided therein. The data shows that students are 
growing and progressing in each area, indicating that our MTSS is working. 1st and 5th grade 
classes are progressing at a slower rate, so they will be targeted for more interventions for 
success. 

5.    New Business 
·      Our attendance continues to be above the district average however, we are striving to 
improve our attendance. Mrs. Gessner sent 19 emails to parents letting them know about their 
students’ tardy status and encouraging parents to get their students to school on time. 
·      Behavior issues at this point are on the same level as last year at this time. As the new year 
begins, we will revisit the expectations for students to give them the support they need. 
·      Ella Cowles’s art work was the winning submission for this years’ yearbook cover. 
Congratulations to Ella! 



6.    ASA Updates 
·      ASA Families enjoyed the end of session event in December. Lots of families came and 
supported their students while enjoying family time together. Prizes were awarded to students 
and families. The spring session of ASA is fully staffed and Ms. Ashenbrener is doing a great 
job getting it organized. Registration will begin soon. 
·      This is the last year of our ASA grant. Only 5 schools will be offered the chance to apply for 
a new grant. We are waiting to see if we will be allowed to reapply for another 5-year grant. 

7.    Upcoming Events 
·      This month we are celebrating students with several awards assemblies. The Tiger Ticket 
Assemblies, Academic Assemblies, and Principal’s List and Honor Roll Assemblies will give 
students and families and opportunity to celebrate their successes. 

8.    PTO 
·      The FunDrive will end soon. Families have been donating ‘soft goods.’ Student council 
members will help load up the items on Jan. 17. PTO will be providing dinner for the late night of 
Parent/Teacher conferences in February and have plans for celebrating staff during staff 
appreciation week in May. 

  
  

Meeting was adjourned at. 4:38. 
 

 


